
 

 
DOWNTOWN FARMINGTON REVITALIZATION – COMPLETE STREET PROJECT – July 9, 2020 

Project Update – Week 27: 

Phase 1 of the project is set to open to traffic Friday, July 10, 2020. Phase 2 is on schedule* 
 

Work Completed 

● All 15ft and 30ft light poles were installed and are operational 

● Completed final lift of asphalt  

● Boulders placed at Orchard Ave. roundabout 

● Raised valve boxes to grade for final asphalt lift 

● Made electrical power connections in alleyways 

● Phase 1 – fence has been taken down except the NW corner of Orchard Ave. 

● Phase 2 – 540 ft. of water line installed 

 

The Week Ahead –July 8 to July 15: 

● Brick paver installation continues 

● Striping new roadway and parking areas  

● Hand rail installation continues 

● Filling planters with planting soil continues 

● Clean up and prepare for opening of road 

● Phase 2 – street light and traffic signal removal 

● Phase 2 – install temporary lighting 

● Phase 2 – second utility crew will arrive to work on side street tie-ins, fire lines and service lines 

● Phase 2 – 12“ water line installation is ongoing 

 

A Look Beyond a Week:  
● Remove traffic signals and close Auburn Ave. 

● Continue brick paver installation 

● Phase 2 – water line installation continues 

 

Work Hours: 

● Construction hours: Monday through Friday from 7am to 7pm. Noise level and vibration 

monitoring will be in effect. No night or weekend work is anticipated at this time. 

 

For Your Consideration: 

● We are pleased to report substantial completion is scheduled only one week beyond the original 

date and since the contractor was able to start phase 2 two weeks ahead of schedule the contractor 

is on target for substantial completion in November 2020.  

● Main St. between Hill St. and Orchard Ave., and Wall Ave., Miller St., S. Commercial Ave. and Orchard 

Ave. will open to the public beginning Friday, July10th and on July 15th  Auburn will be closed for the 

duration of phase 2.  

● The City of Farmington Temporary Outdoor Commerce Program is designed to allow businesses to use 

public outdoor space to increase service options in response to COVID-19.  This application applies only 

to commercial use of the public-right-of-way.  Contact Karen Walker in the Community Works Department 

at 505-599-1317 or kwalker@fmtn.org. Find the fillable form at: http://www.fmtn.org/886/Planning 

● Due to the Public Health Emergency Directive, all public meetings including the stakeholder meetings will 

be conducted online or by phone. Stakeholder meetings are held every Wednesday at 10am using Zoom 

Meetings. Please request meeting link by email. 

● For assistance and resources for businesses affected by the current health crisis, please 

visit: https://www.fmtn.org/578/Coronavirus 

 * Please note that inclement weather or equipment failure may cause delays. Schedule is subject to change. 

Thanks for your continued support and patience with this project!        

Sherry M. Roach 

Project Coordinator - City of Farmington  

119 W. Main Street, Farmington, NM 87401  

Office: 505-599-8443 Cell: 505-427-1512 

shroach@fmtn.org  

www.heartoffarmington.org 
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